The January 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 01/03/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George & Fisher were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The December 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Fisher, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.12/06/06

$   74.02

$ 85138.14
$3048.19

Deposits


$70382.63

$  3342.09
$ 195.00

Withdrawals

$70329.64

$  4515.76
$3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$   352.35
$__11.96    

Bal. 01/03/07

$  127.01
     $ 84316.82  
$  66.15





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 12/06/06

$11145.74

$951.00

$11.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1434.42

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   43.88 
$  4.03

$  .00
Bal.01/03/07

$ 9755.20

$955.03

$11.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 12/06/06


$265166.03

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$193000.00

Deposits



$ 10440.70

Interest



$   243.73
Bal 01/03/07


$ 73137.03

CORRESPONDENCE:

QUESTIONS:


Betty McGarrigan asked if the new valve that was installed at the dam have a lock on it?  Carter replied that it is not.  We left it open a little bit so we don’t dry up the creek.  Once it starts flowing out of the outlet, we will close it the rest of the way.  The other valve is there and its open and locked.

Mrs. McGarrigan asked when a contractor gets a permit, whose responsibility is it to get a building permit and how is it monitored?  George replied that there is a sign posted that contractors need a permit coming into the lake to do work.  When you get all of the paperwork together and submit it to the zoning officer, he would check to make sure that the contractor has a permit to work within the Borough and if not this would delay your building permit application a few days until the contractor would get a permit.  The homeowner is responsible to get the building permit.  When you need a building permit you call the zoning officer and he would tell you exactly what you would need.  You get it all to him and if everything is there, a permit is issued.  The only way the zoning officer knows if there is a violation is if someone calls and tells him. Building permits are needed for certain things so you need to speak with the zoning officer and he would tell you if you need a permit or not.  Discussion followed on how to get information out to homeowners of zoning regulations, etc.


A brief discussion ensued in regard to the income survey that will need to be done at the lake in order to quality us for Community Development funds.


Sally Horny asked if we have any info regarding the removal of the pipe.  George replied that she did not speak with Dave Quinn but when she recollected on the procedure of how that all happened she thought that each individual homeowner signed an easement saying that the grinder pump could be on their property.  She thinks that would be between individual homeowners if someone’s grinder pump where to be on your property.  Somebody else cannot give permission to put a grinder pump on someone else’s property.  We don’t have any legal responsibility.  George continued that there are certain things you accept when somebody else does your work and if Aqua allowed this grinder pump to go onto someone else’s property they hired the contractor do it.  How could we have prevented it if the homeowner signed the easement and said I want you to put it over here. She guesses Aqua would be responsible for getting that moved. Discussion followed.  George said she has the plans of where the sewer lines were placed at the lake, we should take a look at them and have a meeting with Aqua and figure out where everything is and what’s going on.  We had to trust that the engineer and the sewer company are and were doing their job because what do we know about any of this.  Discussion followed.

People were hired to do a specific job and we have to trust that they know what they are doing because they are the experts in this.  The only way we know that the job was not done correctly is when you tell us.  If the job was done in February why did you wait until now to tell us about it?


Vince Kimsal, 71 Darby Dr, said that he knows of 5 or 6 pumps that were not placed where the homeowner wanted them. Vince wanted the grinder pump placed somewhere else for his convenience and they didn’t do it.  Ed Pietroski from Entech was supposed to check into it after one of the meetings and he still hasn’t replied.  Vince asked how may where still not hooked up or are but not paying a fee.   Ed was also to check into this as well.  He also said that there are quit a few pumps that are located on other people’s properties.  Discussion followed.

George continued that the disappointing thing is that you trust and depend on people that are suppose to know what they are doing and unfortunately it didn’t happen that way.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 3342.09

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$    8.77

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$ 1849.75

Realty Transfer Taxes



$   61.50

Filing Fees-Magistrate-Tom Perrone



$  365.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $  319.43

Penn Dot-State Police Fines



$10440.70

Sewer fees collected-September



$67860.00

Comm. Develop. Reimbursement on valve






(Check sent to Barletta-2nd app. due)

BILLS:
READ 



$   68.75

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- Nov



$   29.30

PP&L Dec. 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Jan. Garbage Coll.



$   12.00

Journal Newspapers-Special Mtg Ad 




$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Jan Salary 



$  250.00

Northeast PA Alliance-2007 Dues



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  473.50

Borton Lawson Eng-Dam Outlet Valve proj

$   54.51
Verizon- Telephone 12/7 to 1/6/07

$   55.00
PNC BANK, safe deposit box rental


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Fisher, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Carter reported that the lake has filled up again.  The work on the valve is complete.  We opened the valve on October 13th, and closed it on December 13th.  It took 2 months from start to finish. The project got delayed in the beginning because the draw down permit had expired and we needed a new one.  It should have taken 3 or 4 months for a new permit and we got it in about 2 weeks.  In between there were delays due to rain and in the end it was delayed because a part was missing for about 2 weeks. Barletta did an excellent job, it seemed forever during the two months but considering all the delays it went very well. A lot of people helped in closing the valve, it was quite a project.  Carter thanked everyone who came out to help because otherwise it would have taken about a week to close it.  Now we need fish.


George stated that the PLA is looking into this and they may be forming a sportsman club that will look into restocking the lake in the spring.


Carter wished to make a correction to a mistake he made at the December meeting.  We have been discussing this wetlands ordinance for well over a year now.  The planning committee did a great job, they put a lot of work into it and the intention is really good.  Jack Varaly that made up the ordinance came to some meetings to answer questions, we had a public meeting at the end of the year, a lot of people turned out and everybody was in favor of it.  The intent of the ordinance was good but I always had reservations about it.  I was never comfortable with everyone being required getting a wetlands delineation.  If your enclosing a deck or porch or putting up a shed you would have to get a wetlands delineation and it doesn’t seem right to me.  With that said I would like to make a motion to rescind the Wetlands Ordinance #5 that was passed at the last meeting, 2nd by Favire.  Carter said that he voted yes on the ordinance at the last meeting because it was popular, every meeting we had where it was discussed everyone was for it and it was the most popular thing, but I don’t thing it was the right thing and the right thing is not always the most popular thing and I shouldn’t have voted for it and I did because it was popular.

Roll Call vote to rescind the Wetlands Ordinance, Favire-yes; Carter-yes; George-no; Fisher-no.

George stated that it is at a tie and no tiebreaker available because the mayor is not present.  George feels that even though it may cause some hardships for the homeowner she thinks in the long run it’s going to be beneficial for undeveloped land that had the possibility of being developed.  Sally is in agreement with that as well but does not agree with someone that is putting up a deck needing to get the wetlands delineation.  She can see it pertaining to putting up a new home on an undeveloped piece of property but not on property that is already developed.  George said that the only time we could pass this without it being discriminatory was to say that when anyone was getting a permit a wetlands delineation would be required.  We felt at the time that this was the fair way. Discussion ensued. 

Fisher said this would be a lot of work for the zoning officer to sit there and be judge and jury about the wetlands delineation and say whether the homeowner needed it or not, so we decided that the best thing would be is to have a wetlands delineation done when a permit was needed to be issued.

George said that we based a lot of our decision on the people who were here at the meeting because we didn’t know how we felt about it and we wanted to hear their opinion.  We went with the opinion of the people present and the testimony of the planning commission and some information from the lawyer.  Now we have a motion that we cannot act on and must table for the February meeting.

A resident was concerned about having to get the survey again after just purchasing property and having to get this survey prior to the purchase.  George replied that you only need to have the property surveyed once.   

A suggestion was made to have the ordinance amended to read that the wetlands delineation is needed only for new properties being developed.  George said that we will table this issued until we can make an amendment after getting more info. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George said that some residents have received a notice in their doors that a survey will be conducted by members of the Borough Council for Community Development.  They require this survey of approximately 100 homes from our community.  The survey is brief only a few questions, we only take your physical address, no box numbers or lot numbers, no names needed.  We have to submit this by January 15th to Community Development to qualify for Community Development grants.  See us after the meeting if you wish to complete a survey now.

NEW BUSINESS:


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

